Dear Parent,


This letter has found its way to you because you have a son or daughter between 7th and 12th grade. Our goal at Cornerstone is To make Disciples that make Disciples, by loving God and loving Others. A disciple is a follower of Jesus. At Cornerstone we understand this to mean trying to be like Jesus in all areas of our life, not just in the easy politically correct ways, but also in the challenging, go against the culture ways. 

To that end I would like to introduce you to our theme this year. The key verses for the year are 1 Peter 2:11-12:

“Dear friends, I urge you, as aliens and strangers in the world, to abstain from sinful desires which war against your soul. Live such good lives among the pagans that, though they accuse you of doing wrong, they may see your good deeds and glorify God on the day he visits us.”

With these verses in mind, this year we will challenge the students to be “Alien Crusaders.” This play on words has several meanings. First, we recognize that we do not belong to this world. It is only a temporary home for us until we are united with Jesus for all eternity. Second, because we are foreigners here our beliefs, values, and behaviors are different from those around us who do not realize the reality of their situation. Because of this we are called to live holy lives with both Christians and non-Christians, in order to bring others to Christ (i.e. make disciples). Third, we recognize that Satan is real and exists in this world. We are in a battle with him on a daily basis and that makes us crusaders, or warriors with a message. Finally, we will always act in love. I understand that living a “good life among pagans” requires following Jesus’ command to “love each other as I have loved you” (John 15:12). 

Research suggests that in order for a student to remain faithful after leaving high school they will need a seven-to-one ratio of adult-to-student interaction. That means there needs to be seven adults encouraging every single student to persevere. I want to see every individual “become mature and complete not lacking anything” (James 1:4). With this in mind, the adult leaders of Cornerstone wish to partner with you in encouraging your son or daughter on their faith journey. Please prayerfully consider how we can work together to move toward spiritual maturity for both our youth and ourselves. 


It is my great privilege to serve as Associate Pastor of Milaca Alliance Church. If you ever have concerns, or questions please do not hesitate to get in touch with me in any of the ways found below. In addition, I am excited to announce that Cornerstone will have a web page that will be up and running for the entirety of the school year. You will be able to engage in discussion, look over the lessons from any given week, and find out what terrific events are upcoming to help you and your children plan for the future. 

Finally, I cordially invite you to join Cornerstone for a parent meeting on September 18th at 6:45pm in the Youth room. Refreshments will be served prior at 6:30pm. Come with questions and meet the Adult Volunteers. I hope to see you there!

In His Love,

Kyle Kohl
Email: pastorkyle@milacaallinacechurch.org 
Work Phone: 320-982-2507

Home Phone: 763-389-4272
